DNR Order for Drawdown of Friendship Lake Update:

In August the DNR issued an Order to the Village of Friendship and to Charles Pfeifer that if repairs were not begun on the Friendship Lake Dam, by September 5, 2016, the DNR would begin a drawdown of the lake.

The Friendship Lake District Board has received word from the Village of Friendship that at this time, because progress is being made to transfer the dam to a new owner, the DNR will NOT enforce the drawdown at this time.  Mr. Pfeiffer has already partially drawn down the lake by two feet.  The DNR stated that the two foot drawdown must remain in place until they are satisfied that returning to a full lake level is acceptable from a safety standpoint.

The DNR stated that if progress on the transfer stalls or that the transfer is unlikely to happen, they would order a full drawdown of Friendship Lake at ice-out in the Spring of 2017
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